
 

Madrid, 18 February 2022 

  

Pursuant to article 227 of Legislative Royal Decree 4/2015, of 23 October, enacting the 
consolidated text of the Securities Market Act, Aena S.M.E., S.A. (“Aena” or the 
“Company”) reports the following: 
 
 

DISCLOSURE OF OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 

  

On 21 December 2021, the Board of Directors of Aena approved the airport charges 
applicable as of 1 March 2022, once the formalities set forth in Law 18/2014 had been 
completed. These charges represent a decrease of -3.17% of the maximum adjusted 
annual revenue per passenger in 2022 compared to 2021, setting this year at €9.95 per 
passenger. 

Today, the National Markets and Competition Commission (CNMC or the 
Commission) has notified this Company of the supervisory resolution of these 2022 
airport charges, declaring the charges approved by the Board of Aena to be complaint and 
applicable.  

On 3 February 2022, the CNMC notified Aena of the initiation of a dispute procedure 
regarding the modification of the 2022 airport charges, requested by IATA Spain and 
Ryanair, which does not affect their application as of 1 March. The Company believes 
that this procedure will not result in any modification of the charges approved by Aena 
and already supervised by the Commission. 

Finally, on 16 February 2022, the Executive Committee of the Board of Directors of Aena 
approved an incentive for the 2022 summer season to increase passenger traffic and an 
incentive for regular commercial helicopter operations from the heliports of Ceuta and 
Algeciras for the summer and winter seasons. 

  

The Secretary of the Board of Directors  
Juan Carlos Alfonso Rubio  


